City of Preston

Special City Council Meeting

March 1, 2021

Mayor Tyler Sieverding called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

ROLL CALL Present: R. Peterson, M. Gerardy (left at 6:45), A. Reuter, M. Petersen,

OTHERS PRESENT: Jesse Kilburg, Tyrone Malone from Kilburg Equipment, Jack (David) Michel, Public
Works Supervisor, Chief Stephen Thayer, Teresa Weinschenk, City Administrator.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Motion was made by R. Petersen to approve the agenda Seconded by M.
Gerardy. Ayes: RP, MG, AR, MP. Nays: 0. Motion carried.

CITIZEN/PUBLIC COMMENTS: NONE

GUEST: Jesse Kilburg and Tyrone Malone from Kilburg Equipment. Jesse presented the Mayor and City
Council with specifics on a 2007 Schwarze A9000 street sweeper. M. Petersen and M. Gerardy have
looked at the sweeper and agree with Kilburg that it is a clean unit. R. Petersen is going to look at the
sweeper on either Tuesday or Wednesday. The biggest concern of Council is assurance that the unit will
be kept clean. Michel stated that will not be a problem. Council would like to see a maintenance plan
for the sweeper. Tyrone stated that there are three quotes out on the unit. The City needs to let
Kilburg know within the next two weeks if the City is interested in purchasing.

BUDGET DISCUSSIONS: Police; Chief Thayer reviewed the Police budget. Council requested Chief Thayer
get more detailed information on a new squad unit. Chief Thayer will know more on Thursday. Jack
Michel discussed the equipment list for the budget. A new plow head for the dump truck, small
generator, metal detector, street sweeper. Michels also discussed seal coating of streets, crack sealing,
asphalt on Anna Court and patching on Henri St and Mitchell. T. Weinschenk stated that the RTCP grant
through Jackson County will be for Pedestrian Crossings along White Street (Hwy 64). T. Weinschenk
reviewed Parks and City Hall. Town Hall will need some maintenance work done, which can wait for the
time being, however a decision will need to be made if the City keeps it or sells it. More discussion on
this at a later time. The other large expenditure is the roof on City Hall. There are leaks in the library. It
has been difficult to get quotes due to the weather and we don’t know if it needs to be patched or
replaced. Council agrees with putting $20,000 in the budget. T. Weinschenk also reviewed the Sewer
and Water budgets with Council. The water tower will need to be pressure washed and inspected. On
the sewer side we will be finishing up with the WWTP Project.

SET PUBLIC HEARING FOR FY22 BUDGET: A motion was made by R. Petersen and seconded by A. Reuter
to set the public hearing for the FY22 Budget for March 22, 2021 at 6 pm, City Hall. Ayes: MP, AR, RP.

OTHER BUSINESS: Waive the fee for the Easton Valley Booster Club for Trivia night.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. #
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